

MEMORANDUM

To: Board of Trustees

From: Dawn Baumhover

Community Center Coordinator

Date: 1/14/14

Re: Staff report

The Community Center is in full 're-group and re-organize' mode for the new year! Classes, activities and meetings have resumed their full schedules, which brings a sense of normalcy as we enter our fourth month of displaced operations. We are preparing for the coming transition to the new space downstairs.

The interviews for the part-time office assistant position were conducted the second week in January, and the candidates were knowledgeable and well-qualified. One of the Community Center's long-time volunteers has been hired for the position. Carole Handler has been a volunteer at the CC for five years and will continue to manage the volunteer staff and scheduling. She will take an active role in operations, and I look forward to working with her and to what we can accomplish together. As always, volunteers' talents will continue to be tapped to maximize our potential and efficiency.

The final walk-through on the project downstairs is scheduled for Feb. 7. Many are anxious for our weight rooms to reopen, and we keep hearing from our dedicated users that we have one of the most complete weight rooms in the Boulder area. The Fitness Place will begin charging users drop-in fees once again next week for classes and activities scheduled under that drop-in arrangement. Tenants and community members have been very supportive and understanding throughout the entire recovery process.

The Pickleball group has collected funds to have permanent Pickleball Courts painted on the gymnasium floor. This work will be done on Friday, Jan. 17. It is a fun and growing activity for all ages. Come out and try it sometime!

The work was also completed on the kitchen roll-down security windows. The new lockable doors provide needed security for the wares of our kitchen tenants.